
 

 

 

 
TO:  Dr. Koultourides and Members of Council    
 
FROM:  Dustin Anderson, Town Manager   
 
SUBJECT: Change Order No. 028 
 
DATE:  June 7, 2021  
 

 
Background 
The construction and realignment of 45th St included the installation of storm sewer and relocation of 
water main.  Change Order No. 003 was previously approved to increase the quantity of water main 
relocation due to storm sewer conflicts and included added items for backfill, connections and protection.  
Backfill items added via Change Order #03 included the specific use of IN-53 crushed stone aggregates for 
the backfill of water main and ductile iron pipe (DIP) used for storm sewer at the underpass.   
 
Methodology  
The added backfill items under Change Order No. 003 were based on specific pricing provided by 
Grimmer Construction for the use of IN-53 crushed stone.  In 2020, Grimmer Construction elected to use 
IN-8 crushed stone.  Change Order No. 028 is necessary to substitute the pay items eliminating the 
specific references to IN-53 crushed stone and replace with only crushed stone references.  Both item 
quantities are being adjusted based on actual quantities placed.   
 
The total cost of this change order is $-25,855.00 and will be participating since the work is necessitated 
by the contract and is a substitution of participating items. 
 
If approved, this change order would be -0.126% of the original contract price and the total changes to 
date would be $1,641,582.92 or a 7.993% increase of the total project cost. 
 
This change order has been reviewed and approved by our construction engineering firm DLZ as well as 
INDOT.   
 
Recommendation  
By motion and roll-call vote, approve Change Order No. 028 for INDOT Contract B-36229 in the amount 
of $-25,855.00 
 
 


